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Faith 
Hope 
Love 

Dear Parents, Caregivers and Children, 

I have just watched the press conference given by our Premier, where he revealed that the number of new 

coronavirus cases has hit an all-time high of 723. I am absolutely horrified at these numbers and I’m sure 

you are as well. To hear that another 13 Victorians have lost their lives is a shattering figure. 

I began this morning thinking that I would not refer to coronavirus as I feel that occasionally we need a 

break from the harsh reality of these staggering figures. This morning’s numbers altered that position. We 

need ‘down time’ from coronavirus, but I also feel that I have a sense of responsibility to reinforce that we 

are all affected, even members of our local community. I met a person at the front door of the school this 

week who wondered what all the ‘fuss’ was about. He asked me if I even knew a person who had the virus. 

Sadly, I do. 

I have not communicated this to you before, but we have families in our school community who are 

presently dealing with the frightening reality of a family member being Covid-19 positive. I share this fact 

only because without knowing the reality of our broader situation, we might feel that our school is in a 

‘bubble’. I sadly can assure you that we are not. We all need to be vigilant and I can assure you at school, we 

are doing everything possible to keep our students, staff and parents safe. 

We have not had to close the school to date because we have not had notification of a Covid-19 positive 

person being on the school premises. Each day I go home grateful that we have not had to close. Many of 

my Principal colleagues are not in this position and I feel deeply for those schools. Yesterday there were 

roughly 60 schools across Melbourne who were closed for deep-cleaning. I hope this further illustrates why I 

do not allow adults on the site, apart from school staff who are here to allow onsite learning supervision for 

our small cohort of students. Most of our staff are working remotely and there is a daily group of staff who 

come to the school to supervise the learning of children whose parents are either Essential Services workers, 

or children who need specific support. I thank the staff who take on this important work. 

My last point for today regarding our present situation is that I am concerned at the number of children I 

speak to, who know far too much and have seen far too much in relation to the pandemic. The facts and 

images are becoming commonplace but I urge you to filter the stories and images that are being presented to 

your family via the media. I don’t think it is necessary for young children to be exposed to the nightly news 

at the moment. I strongly believe it is up to adults to learn about the virus and make decisions to keep family 

members safe, but also to protect children from horrific scenes that are presently happening in either aged-

care or other countries. Please try and match the right amount of information to the age of your child. 

I am grateful to those members of our community who work tirelessly in hospitals and health care facilities 

to look after those who are affected by Covid-19. I pray that all Victorians will be spared the effects of this 

terrible virus.  



Semester One Reports 

You will have seen correspondence from Mrs Tulloch about 

retrieving your child’s Semester One report. If you have any 

challenges when downloading your child’s report on the 

‘nforma’ site, please let us know. Please be patient, as the 

majority of staff are working off-site and it takes a bit of 

time for communication to filter across the staff to the right 

person. Your child’s current report will be available from 

10:00am tomorrow. 

 

Staff News: Introducing Ms Anderson 

It is my pleasure to introduce a new staff member to you. Ms Penelope (Penny) Anderson 

has joined us for the remainder of the school year. Until the end of 2019, Penny was 

teaching at St Bede’s in Balwyn North. Like many young teachers, Penny had a strong 

desire to experience teaching in the United Kingdom. She left St Bede’s in December to 

begin an overseas adventure. Unfortunately Covid-19 put a stop to her plans. 

We are delighted to welcome Penny on Board. This term she will work in 5M for six 

weeks, covering Mrs Mifsud’s Long Service Leave.  

In other staff news, it is my pleasure to announce to the community that 6K will be 

taken by Miss Janet Dobson (Mon-Thu) and Ms Assouad (Fri) for the remainder of 

the year. Miss Dobson has been working as an emergency-teacher since she formally 

retired and we warmly welcome her back. Ms Assouad is currently on Maternity 

Leave and it is wonderful to have her back for one day per week. 

Yours sincerely, 

Peter Moore 

Principal  

P.S. Some new outdoor furniture has arrived! It’s presently located in the Middle Yard (for safety) but a 

couple of these units will head to the Senior Yard and maybe a few will find other homes nearby.  

From Mrs Tulloch: 

You will receive an email from no-

reply@nforma.com.au tomorrow morning when 

the 2020 reports are ready to view. This email 

will include your username and password to 

access. You might need to check your spam 

folder if you do not receive this email. 

If you have not received the email by 12.30pm 

Friday afternoon, please ring the school office. 
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The Year 2 students 

are extending their 

skills at telling the 

time. What great 

home made clocks! 

In Health, the 

Foundation 

students loved 

making a craft 

skeleton! 










